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Plowing Procedures  During any significant snowfall the goal of the Township road crew is to clear or remove all snow 
from the roadways in order to provide all motorists safe and passable roadways.  All main thoroughfares are priority with 
the secondary roads being the last to be cleared.  While every effort is made to accommodate all Twp. residents, there 
may be a delay in plowing services for some secondary areas which includes developments.  Vehicles parked on the 
roads may prohibit the plows operating as effectively as the crew would like.   Understanding and cooperation is the key 
to success during this period of time.  Property owners are encouraged to adhere to state guidelines when plowing/

shoveling ice and/or snow off driveways that lie adjacent to state and township roadways.   

       Reminder - Please DO NOT PARK vehicles ON STREET during a snowstorm 
 

WHY? 
 

* If you park in your driveway there will be less snow for you to shovel and it is a great help to the road crew. 
* When the plow trucks navigate around parked vehicles the snow plow unloads at your vehicle. 
* If the plow truck damages your vehicle the township is not responsible for repairs as per State law. 
* Road crews can clear roadways better, so after the storm you will be able to park on the street. 
* Piles left on the street tend to freeze solid and could become a bigger possibility of causing damage to your  
   property and township equipment. 
 

DO NOT PARK on SNOW EMERGENCY ROUTES, violators WILL be towed at ownerõs expense. 

Mailboxes   Every attempt is made to avoid damaging 
mailboxes, however, we must focus on the goal of 
clearing township streets for the traveling public.  Make 

sure your mailbox post is strong and able to withstand snow 
hitting the post as it is being discharged from the plow.  Mail-
boxes that are too close to the road or are mounted on poor 
supports are sometimes toppled.  We suggest checking your 
mailbox; make sure it is firmly attached to the post.  Mailboxes 
are considered a structure in the township right-of-way.  All 
drivers are instructed to drive as slow as realistically possible 
during wet snows to minimize problems with mailboxes.  Wet, 
heavy snow increases the possibility of 
mailbox and post damage from  plowing 

operations.  

Residents should consider placing a protec-
tive shield around their mailbox to help 
block the force of the snow from damaging 

their mailbox.   

Mailboxes knocked down are the  
responsibility of the resident.   

Basketball Nets   During the snowplowing season any 
sports equipment (net, hoop, or backboard) 
within the Township right-of-way should be  
removed.  Any damage inflicted by Township 
vehicles during this season will be the sole  
responsibility of the property owner. 

SNOW PLOW INFORMATION 

ELIMINATE snow piles at driveway entrances whenever       
possible.  High accumulations of snow obstruct the vision of 
motorists.  DO NOT push ice/snow out onto roads at any time. 
This creates hazardous driving conditions for all vehicles.  
Please be advised, the result of this activity will be a citation 
issued from the NLT police, as it is a violation of Ordinance     

#1-1999. 

Please help to clear snow and ice from fire hydrants and storm drains. 
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Medical Routines 

 

Communication with the Township office     
regarding regular medical routines is ex-
tremely important during the winter season.  
Residents with any health issues which     
require  frequent visits, daily trips to/from 
medical facilities or medical home deliveries 
should be communicated to the Township 
Office in writing as soon as possible. 

The following information is required:  

  Name, address, phone number, and  
a brief description of the routine medical 
schedule and days services are needed. 

 
This will enable the crews to be informed of 
priority situations so when there is a signifi-
cant snow fall (6 inches or more) the road 
crew will make these areas a priority (this 
does not mean road crews will be at these 
residences first, but as soon as possible) dur-
ing the winter season.    

THE FOLLOWING IS 
A LIST OF ALL 

PENNDOT  ROADS        
LOCATED IN NLT. 

Ebenezer Road 
Grace Avenue 
Heilmandale Road 
Hill Church Road 
E. Maple Street 
Mt. Zion Road 
North 22nd Street 
Prescott Drive  
Sandhill Road 
State Route 422 
State Route 72 
Tunnel Hill Road 
Weavertown Road (from           

E. Maple St. to R Field & 
Stream) 

15th Avenue (North of  
    St. Rte. 422 to Weavertown 

Road) 
7th Street (State Route 343) 

 

PENNDOT IS IN CHARGE    
OF SNOW PLOWING      

THESE ROADS. 

PLEASE PHONE PENNDOT 
WITH ANY CONCERNS AT 

 

717-450-2223 

CAUTION is urged when ap-
proaching any Township vehicle 
(whether on foot or driving).   
Visibility is a definite problem 
when operating these larger 
trucks.  NEVER approach the 
front of the vehicle unless the 

driver acknowledges you.   

Your safety is important to us.  

The following developments 
and roads are not dedicated 
to the Township which 
means the Township is not 
responsible for plowing 

these roads:   

* Homestead Acres Phase 4      

* Crossings @Sweet Briar Ph.2-3 

* Watson St. (from Gary Ave. to 
Jay St.) 

Snow Emergency Routes:   
  

The following are designated 
as snow emergency routes.    
During times of snow and/or 
ice emergencies, parking 
shall be prohibited on the 
cul-de-sac portion of the 
following streets: 
 

Beta Avenue 
Brandthaven Drive 
Buck Run 
Calico Court 
Fawnwood Drive 
Greenwood Drive 
Hill Street 
Joel Drive 
Johns Drive 
Justa Lane 
Kathy Drive 
Laurel Lane 
Lovers Lane 
Meadowlark Lane 
Nettie Drive  
Oak Lane 
Oakridge Court 
Orange Lane  
Paradise Lane 
Penny Lane 
Pleasant View Drive 
Primrose Court 
Ruth Drive 
Sandra Drive 
Sherri Drive  
Smokehouse Court 
Sunset Lane 
Twigg Avenue 
Woodridge Court 

 

parking shall be prohibited on 
the entire following streets: 
  

        E. Brookfield Drive 
W. Brookfield Drive 
E. Canal Street  
     (between 4thï6th) 
Cedar Lane 
Cherry Street 
Elizabeth Street 
Harmony Hill Drive 
Martin Drive 
Pennsylvania Avenue 
Pine Street 
Sholly Avenue 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

SNOW EMERGENCY ROUTES 
 

The North Lebanon Township Board of     
Supervisors have adopted an ordinance    
declaring certain streets in the Township to 
be posted as SNOW EMERGENCY 
ROUTES throughout the Township. 
 

Chapter 15, Section 111 (Ordinance No. 2-
2014) states: 
 

After any snow emergency has been         
declared it shall be unlawful, at any time    
during the continuance of the emergency, for 
any person to: Park a motor vehicle or to  
allow that vehicle to remain parked            
anywhere on any snow emergency route. 

STORM DRAINS & FIRE HYDRANTS  

Winter maintenance of storm drains & fire  
hydrants is important.  Grates & Hydrants 
must be cleared of debris including leaves, 
ice, and snow. We kindly ask property     
owners to assist the Highway Dept. & Fire 
Depts. by clearing any drains & hydrants that 
are blocked. 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoX2H7VZSGBkAVreJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTFyZWsyY29sBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANlMjQ2YmFkNzNkZjY4NzBkNDYxZTRhZDVjNzg1NzcxOQRncG9zAzIz?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3F_adv_prop%3Dimage
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OctoberñDecember JanuaryñApril 

     Christmas Tree Drop-Off 
 

The Township will again provide 
an area for live undecorated 
Christmas trees.  This is for 
trees only.  Please do not box or 
bag the tree. 
 

Drop off will be permitted from          
December 26, 2021 through 
February 19, 2022. The drop-off  
area is marked and located out-
side the yard waste facility gate. 

Recycling Can Q&A 

 

Where can I get a recycling container? 
Recycling containers can be picked up free of charge at the Township office during normal 
business hours, Monday thru Friday, 7:30 am to 4 pm. 

 
What if I have more recyclables than what will fit in my recycling container? 
If you have more recyclables than what will fit in your can, you can use another container 
or a clear plastic bag to place your recyclables curbside.  Please make sure the container 
is clearly marked ñRecyclablesò or the recyclables are clearly visible in the bag.  Otherwise, 
your hauler may not collect them. 

 
Can I get more than one container? 
While we do ask residents to initially try just one container, if needed, you may pick up a 
second container still free of charge.  

 
Can I just get a lid? 
When the Township orders containers, we order equal amounts of lids and containers so 
we do not hand out only lids.  If you lose a lid, we will issue you another container with a 
lid.  We encourage you to use your lidless container for other recyclables such as yard-
waste, cardboard, or newsprint which can be brought to the recycling drop-off area here at 
the Township. 

 
What do I do with my container when I move? 
If you move from your home, please leave the empty recycling container there for the next 
owner.  Containers can not be returned to the Township. 

 
What do I do with my broken container? 
Because recycling containers are made from recycled plastic, they cannot be recycled 
again.  When your container breaks, label the container ñfor garbage pick-upò and place it 
curbside with your normal trash. 

Thank you for recycling! 



PARK PAVILION RENTALS 
 

¶ Annual park pavilion rental fees due       
by  January 31, 2022 to secure your date. 

¶ New pavilion rental dates  available    
February 1, 2022. 

¶ Full kitchen and all open air pavilions     
require a rental fee. 

 

We recently added a new 
open air pavilion at Lenni 
Lenape.  This was made 
possible through the Mar-
cellus Shale Grant offered 
by the Lebanon County 
Commissioners. 

If you are interested in reserving one of the 
open air pavilions or one of our full service     
pavilions, please visit the Township Office.  
We have added electrical service to our open 
air  pavilion at Lenni Lenape.      

For a full description of all our parks, pavilion 
rentals, and rules and regulations please visit 
our website at  www.northlebanontwppa.gov. 
 

Weekday rentals available at a reduced rental 
fee. 

ISSUE 68    WINTER 2021/2022         PAGE 4 

STORMWATER FEES 

The stormwater fee for 2022 will remain the same as last year, which is $40.14 per ERU (equivalent 
residential unit).  The Annual Stormwater Fee bills for single family residents (SFRs) will be mailed out 
the beginning of January.  Quarterly bills for the non-SFRs will be sent according to the follow the 
schedule: 

 1st Quarterðbeginning of January   3rd Quarterðbeginning of July 

 2nd Quarterðbeginning of April   4th Quarterðbeginning of October 

All bills are due within thirty (30) days as noted on the bill.  A ten percent (10%) penalty will be  added 
after the due date on all unpaid accounts.  A second notice reflecting the ten percent penalty will be 
sent to the property owner.   

Failure to pay the second notice within the stated timeframe will result in a FINAL administrative letter 
being sent for all accounts carrying a balance, which will include a twenty dollar ($20) administrative 
fee.  If the amount is not paid after the final administrative notice, all delinquent accounts then get 
turned over to our attorney for collection, which could result in additional legal fees and filing fees up to 
an additional $450.00 and could result in a lien being placed on your property for unpaid invoices. 

LIONôS LAKE 

As many of you may have noticed, the Township 
has drawn down Lionôs Lake.  There were several 
projects that needed to be completed which     
required the lowering of the water level.  This was 
done in accordance with the Fish and Boat Com-
mission/Dept. of Environmental Protection Permit 
#93-20 which is effective from 9/2/2021 to 
4/30/2022.  

As per our Dam Breach Analy-
sis, we were required to raise 
the berm along the Jay Street 
side of the lake at the dam 
breast. 
 

 

We also requested 
permission to 

dredge the eastern portion of the lake to install a 
new floating boat dock. Once the removed debris 
dries out, we will be able to dispose of at an ap-
proved location. 
 

Lastly, by lowering the water level over winter and 
exposing the plant life, the plant life will freeze 
and kill the root system of some of the aquatic 
vegetation and weeds.  It is recommended to do 
this every couple of years.  This should help with 
algae during the summer. 



2021 
OFFICE CLOSINGS 

Dec. 25, 2021       
Dec. 31, 2021 

The Township Office 
ONLY ACCEPTS   

Cash, Check or Money orders.  
NO DEBIT OR CREDIT 

CARDS 
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SEWER BILLING DATES ARE AS FOLLOWS:    February 10  ~  May 10  ~  August 10  ~  November 10 

If you do not receive a bill by the end of these months, please call  717-273-7132 for your total.  We CANNOT waive late fees. 

When writing out checks, please consider printing everything except your signature.  Banking institutions 
may not accept illegible writing.   Also, please verify the amount written (ex. Thirty-Five Dollars and 00/100) 
matches the cash number (ex. $35.00) on the check and the check is signed.  Any of these situations may 
cause the bank to return your check as ñunprocessedò, thus your  account will be shown as unpaid and may 
incur late charges.    
 

ACH transactions through your bank does not mean the amount you designate for your sewer payment is 
automatically sent to your sewer account.  The bank deducts the amount from your bank account, then the 
bank prints out a paper check and mails it to the Township via the United States Postal Service.  Your     
account only gets credited once we receive the check from your bank.  If you use this process the Township 
recommends having your sewer payment deducted from your account at least seven to ten business days 
prior to the due date.   If the check arrives in the Township office after 4 pm on the due date, it will be 
considered late and your sewer account will be charged the late fee.  
   

Consider paying your sewer bill online.  If you use the online customer portal, your account is automatically 
credited the same day, whether you pay with a credit card or an e-check.  Please be aware that if you pay 
your bill online after the due date (midnight of the 10th), the late charges will still be applied even though it 
may not yet be reflected on the customer portal.      

The Township and the Police Dept. both provide a 24 hr. 
exterior drop box.  For after hour needs, the phone number 
for county dispatch is listed below and also on the Police 
Dept. door. Police Dept.:   717-273-8141       

  Co. Dispatch:  717-272-2054      

YARDWASTE  RENEWAL 2022 

Effective January 1st all yard waste cards 
will be deactivated and are subject to    
renewal for the new year. Feel free to  
stop by the office (after January 1st) to 
complete the paperwork and renew your 
card. The residential fee for 2022 will     
remain the same at $45 for the year. 

Grease & ñDisposable Wipesò 

A reminder that public sewers are not the 
proper place to dispose of grease or 
ñdisposable wipesò.  These items belong in 
the trash can. 

Grease and wipes can clog your private 
sewer lateral and ultimately lead to a sewer 
back up.   

Do NOT flush kitty litter or personal         
hygiene products down the toilet.  This is 
highly detrimental to your plumbing and our 
sewer collection system. Only human 
waste and toilet paper should be flushed 
down the toilet.  

FIRE COMPANY NEWS 

As most of you know, our firefighters are volun-
teers.  All of our fire companies are looking for 
new members to help with all aspects of running 
the company.  This includes helping with day to 
day operations, fund raisers, and new firefighters.  
All equipment and training is provided.  We also 
have a Junior Firefighter program.  We encourage 
people of all ages to join and help out so we can 
continue to offer the best fire and rescue services 
to our community.   

Ebenezer   717-273-2361 

Chief Michael Leonard 

Glenn Lebanon   717-865-3948 

Chief Brian Vragovich 

Rural Security   717-273-4472 

Chief Allen Firestine 

Weavertown   717-228-2827 

Chief Donald Steiner Jr. 

Thank you to everyone who has                   
supported us through the years.   

We greatly appreciate it!! 



725 KIMMERLINGS ROAD 
LEBANON, PA  17046 

www.northlebanontwppa.gov  

FIRE COMPANY NEWS  
 

There are 4 VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANIES working to keep NLT properties safe. Volunteer men and women firefighters 

are needed.  Interested persons should contact any Fire Company member. If interested in Fire Police contact the NLT 

Police Dept. 
 

 EBENEZER FIRE CO.  717-273-2361 442 Ebenezer Rd. 

 Email:   ebenezerfire9@gmail.com      Website:   www.ebenezerfire9.com 

 Our Signboard lists scheduled activities. 

 

GLENN LEBANON FIRE CO. 717-865-3948 42 Glenn Lebanon Dr. 

 Website:   www.glennlebanonfireco.com 

 Online Rafflesñvisit our Facebook page. 

             

RURAL SECURITY FIRE CO. 717-273-4472 1301 N. 7th Street 

 Reflective address signs may be ordered by phoning the Fire Co. 

 

WEAVERTOWN FIRE CO. 717-228-2827 1528 Suzy Street 

 Follow us on Facebook. 

THANKS FOR ALL THE SUPPORT OF NORTH LEBANON TWP. RESIDENTS, BINGO PATRONS, AND ALL OUR DEDICATED 
VOLUNTEER STAFF.  YOUR SUPPORT KEEPS VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANIES OPERATING!!! 

Happy Holidays 
and             

Safe Travels 

Thank you                     
to our men and women in the 

Military 


